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Massachusetts Law Reform Institute
99 Chauncy Street, Suite 500, Boston, MA   02111-1703
(617) 357-0700 ext. 309   FAX  (617) 357-0777

ncronin@mlri.org
June 1, 2007
Docket Clerk, Hearings and Appeals 

Division of Insurance 

One South Station

Boston, MA 02110-2208
Fax – (617) 521-7475

RE:
211 CMR 63.00 – Young Adult Health Benefit Plans (Docket Number 
G2007-03)

The Massachusetts Law Reform Institute, an anti-poverty law firm charged with the representation of low income Massachusetts residents, applauds your hard work in the development of the regulations governing the Young Adult Health Benefit Plans.  In commenting on the regulations, MLRI is mindful of the balancing of competing interests between providing affordable access to health care coverage for young people, and the need to provide sufficiently broad coverage to insure that the Young Adult Health Benefit Plans do not shift too much  unexpected and catastrophic cost of care to the young adults themselves.


We are primarily concerned about the $50,000 per year benefit cap as authorized by 211 CMR 63.05(2)(a)(2).  This annual benefit cap undermines the fundamental purpose of insurance – protection from financial risk and barriers to care in the face of serious illness or injury.  In failing to provide coverage of catastrophic health care needs, these plans leave individuals at risk of being fully exposed to tremendous health care costs.

Low income young adults are very likely to be stressed by the pressure of disproportionate and unbearable debt. A policy which exposes poor young people to even greater financial insecurity caused by additional medical debt because their mandatorily purchased health insurance fails to cover catastrophic costs does not serve the interests of the youthful low-income consumer community.


Given the threat that annual benefit caps pose to access to care and financial stability, insurance that includes annual benefit caps should not be deemed adequate by the Division of Insurance.  We urge you to prohibit the inclusion of annual benefit caps in Young Adults Health Benefit Plans as soon as possible. 

We understand that these regulations have been issued as emergency regulations and that the Young Adults Health Benefit Plans are already being sold through the Commonwealth Health Insurance Connector.  This will understandably make it difficult for you to implement the change we are suggesting immediately.  However, we hope that you will amend the regulations to prohibit benefit caps effective as of July 2008, when these plans begin to be renewed.  This would mirror the strategy that the Connector Board is intending to implement in their Minimum Creditable Coverage regulations.  The full Minimum Creditable Coverage standards will go into effect on January 1, 2009.   

Thank you for your consideration and thank you for holding hearings on the regulations in a timely manner.  We appreciate the opportunity to provide you with our comments.







Sincerely,







Neil Cronin and Victoria Pulos
